Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library



Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

Community Center

Tuesday, July 10, 2014 -12:45 pm 

The meeting was called to order by Diana Zimmerman at 12:49pm. Mary Bush, Diana Zimmerman, Chris Holmes, Jean Burnham, Carol Blix, and Town Council liaison Hannah Booth-Watts were in attendance. Stephanie Leitz was absent. 
•June 10, 2014 Board meeting minutes were moved to be approved by Chris, seconded by Mary and approved by all. June Vouchers were approved by all, after Mary so moved and Chris seconded the motion.
• In the Librarian Report, Carol stated that circ stats were improved from last year at this time , LCC had just  delivered and set up a new printer. IT Academy still needs to be started. Some volunteers had been ill or injured or on vacation, so some of the regular volunteers had offered to take extra days, and subsitute volunteers had helped with the rest. Initial numbers were good for the Children’s summer reading program which had 25 children for the first session and 17 for the second. Carol reported winning a scholarship to attend the national conference for the Association of Small and Rural Libraries in Tacoma this September.

The library temperature was pretty warm on hot days. Carol was advised to contact Duncan Cruikshank.

Old Business:

• Tina Schubert was going to schedule an orientation evening with new board members.
• There was more discussion on outside signage for near the entrance. Chris Holmes will be meeting with Lisa Mooers from Laser Design who will give a proposal for signage for the library and community center. Carol was advised to wait for her proposal before talking to Mike Mast again about lettering for the library front door. Henry Blankenship has a large cedar board that the Foundation was planning to have made into a Cathlamet Public Library sign facing Columbia Street. Maureen Zacher-Bochius will give Carol a drawing of the Foundation sign plan.

• Landscaping –The Women’s club will continue to develop landscaping plans. Currently watering is an issue as there is no good source of water. They will request an outside spigot with a lock from the town council. 

• Security cameras through Amazon vs a security company. Carol contacted Stone Alexander of ADT who emailed an extensive and expensive proposal ($4,770+). She can ask if they can provide just glass breakage sensors for a smaller fee. Chris mentioned that some of thee local deputies had tried home security systems and found them difficult to set up and fine-tune. The PUD might be able to increase outside lighting for better and cheaper deterrence. Hannah will talk to the town about what the Town’s insurance covers for the library. Chris will contact the county about insurance. Does any other town place have a security system that we can piggyback onto? 

• LCC and the Longview Public Library both offer Literacy classes for adults. Carol should find out if the Community Center will be offering these classes through one of their stakeholders: LCC, WorkSource, Goodwill, etc. Elizabeth Partridge at the Longview Public Library is another source of information.

•Fire Chief Fred Johnson who was due to call back about having the Cathlamet Fire Dept. come for strategic planning for firefighting and one of their Thursday training nights. Carol should ask Fred Johnson about key lock boxes for emergency access to the library.

• The Community Center has bid for a keypad that can operate remotely and also be accessed by keycards.

New Business:
• Items in the Library Strategic plan have been mostly addressed, except for reworking the Youth Policy and restarting a Youth service such as “Youth Night.” Carol should talk plans through with the Community Network, WSU Extension and 4-H. 

• A link to Boopsie needs to be put on the Library’s Website.

•The next meeting date is Thursday, August 7th at 12:45 at the Community Center.
Meeting adjourned at 2:06pm.



BOARD MEMBERS: Stephanie Leitz, Chris Holmes, Diana Zimmerman, Mary Bush, Jean Burnham
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